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Executive Summary  
1. Introduction & Scope
1.1. This Post Implementation Review (PIR) was a follow-up to the Software Licensing audit (Ref 2324/03), completed in July 2003.  
1.2. The aim of this PIR was to determine the degree of control over the most significant high-risk issue, relating to the Housing and Planning Directorate, as detailed in the report. Progress against the medium and low recommendations was not tested by Audit.
2. Audit Opinion

2.1. The PIR has concluded that the recommendation contained in the original report has been implemented in accordance with the agreed timescales.  

Report Detail

3. Report Details


3.1. Within the Housing and Planning Directorate, hardware and software purchase requests are submitted to the appropriate officer, who maintains a record of all such purchases. Any software installed by non-IT staff is done so in compliance with the Authority’s corporate guidelines. 

Current Position Statement 

	Orig. Ref 
	Recommendation 
	Priority
	Original Management Response 
	Current Position

	2324/F1
	All purchases of computer related items, either software or hardware, should go via either central IT or a Directorate CLO, to ensure that all purchases are agreed and appropriate. If a central register is to be maintained with Desktop Services, then all CLO’s should report to Desktop Services when software has been purchased, detailing software name, licence details and the tag number of the PC on which the software is installed. 
	High
	This is now happening in Development Services. All group leaders will submit a request to the IT Section Group Leader for authorisation. As the introduction of W2K continues, the ability to install software will be restricted with only the IT Section being able to install software. 
	All hardware and software purchase requests are submitted to the IT Section Group Leader. This officer maintains a record of all hardware and software purchases. Development Services staff install their own software, in compliance with the Authority’s corporate guidelines. It is not clear whether or not these arrangements will change under the forthcoming Joint Venture Company initiative (commencing January 2005). 
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